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September 6, 2022 
 
Good afternoon families of Father Leonard Van Tighem School, 
 
We wanted to apprise you of an incident that took place outside of our school today, September 6, 
2022. 
 
This afternoon some of our older students found replicas of weapons hidden around the pond adjacent 
to the school. They acted quickly to inform staff, and the Lethbridge Police were contacted 
immediately.  The police have done a thorough search of the area, cleaning all debris, and do not 
believe that the material found is related to our school or students. 
 
While our students remained completely safe throughout the day, we are so thankful to the quick 
actions of these older students, our staff, as well as the Lethbridge Police, who unquestionably 
supported our school and community.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
Greg Kostiuk  
Principal 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


